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Grand Knight’s Report 
 

We need to assist our new and current members by helping them 

advance in their degrees. The next and closest second degree will be 

held at St. Isidore the Farmer in Orange on October 17 at 7:00. The 

next third degree will be held in Burke October 19. Other options are 

listed later in the newsletter and online at www.vakofc.org. Just click 

on Calendar. Our council’s membership drive is ongoing, so please 

contact me or Deputy Grand Knight Jesse Boeckermann to see how 

you can help. 

Our council will be selling Keep Christ is Christmas cards at Holy 

Comforter from October through the week before Christmas Eve. The 

starting weekend will be announced. We need at least one person to 

assist with the selling of the cards after the Masses. We also need 

volunteers to sell cards at Incarnation and St. George’s. Please contact 

me if you can help. We need Brothers to volunteer ten minutes after 

each Mass at each church to sell these Christmas cards. 

We still have time to submit our fraternal hours. If you volunteer in the 

community or at church, please let me know. Our council’s fraternal 

hours need to be submitted at the January State Quarterly Meeting. 

Our Council is currently in a deficit. We need to schedule fundraising 

activities, and we need Brother Knights to participate. If you have any 

ideas, please let me know. 

The Knights of Columbus Holiday Party will be Sunday, December 8 

at the Double Tree Hotel. The party celebrates all holidays that occur in 

December. Tickets are $35 per person. Choices of the main course are 

fish, chicken, or pork. A 4th Degree hospitality room will be on the first 

floor. 3rd degree dress code is jacket and tie. The 4th Degree dress code 

is still pending. The hospitality room opens at 3:00. Dinner begins at 

5:00. A flyer is pending. 

The next State Quarterly meeting is October 5 in Fredericksburg from 

8:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. No lunch will be served. If you’d like to attend, 

please let me know. 

The Mass for the fallen Brother Knights will be held on Saturday, 

November 9 at the 5:00 Mass at Holy Comforter. Please make plans to 

attend and honor our fallen Brother Knights. Also, please invite the 

widows of our fallen Brother Knights for this special Mass. We need 

help with invitations, printed programs, and hospitality after the Mass. 

The Memorial Mass will be conducted at a Sunday Vigil Mass. This 

way your Sunday obligation will be covered. 

The next officer’s meeting will be Monday night, October 7 at 7:00. 
 
 

Joe Ciaccio  

Grand Knight, Council 3670  

  
   

OFFICERS 
GRAND KNIGHT – Joe Ciaccio – 296-2797 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT - Jesse Boeckermann-605-376-4234 

CHANCELLOR – Norm Balwinski – 973-8774 

RECORDER – VACANT 

TREASURER – David Gamache, Sr. - 980-2937 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY – Larry Hance – 962-7492 

ADVOCATE – Mike Cerruti - 801-584-9157 

LECTURER - Bill Phillips – 973-6726 

WARDEN – Bob Marinchick – 823-4068 

INSIDE GUARD – Phil Carr - 297-3084 

OUTSIDE GUARD – Mark Sissons – 973-1288 

TRUSTEE ONE YEAR – Bob Strassheim - 589-7822 

TRUSTEE TWO YEARS – Joe Murray – 971-2737 

TRUSTEE THREE YEARS – Jim Morrisard – 973-6570 

DISTRICT DEPUTY – Gordo Genovese 

CHAPLAIN – Father Joseph Mary Lukyamuzi – 295-7185 

THE HOLY FATHER’S INTENTIONS FOR OCTOBER 
 

People in Despair 

That those feeling so crushed by life that they wish to end it 

may sense the nearness of God's love. 
 

World Mission Day 
That the celebration of World Mission Day may help all 

Christians realize that we are not only receivers but proclaimers 

of God's word. 

 

 

Any Knight who is sick or in need of transportation 

to a doctor or to get medication, please contact 

Brother Joe Murray at (434) 971-2737. 

 

Insurance Agent – Tom Loviza 

Phone Number: (804) 307-0086 

Fax Number:     (804) 377-9111 

E-mail Address: thomas.loviza@kofc.org 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR NOTES 
October 1 - St. Therese of the Child Jesus, Virgin & Doctor 

October 2 - The Holy Guardian Angels 

October 4 - Saint Francis of Assisi 

October 7 - Our Lady of the Rosary 

October 14 - Columbus Day 

October 15 - Saint Therese of Jesus, Virgin & Doctor 

October 17 - Saint Ignatius of Antioch, Bishop and Martyr 

October 18 - Saint Luke, Evangelist 

October 19 - Saints John de Brebeuf and Isaac Jogues, 

Priests, and Companions, Martyrs 

October 28 - Saints Simon and Jude, Apostles 

http://www.vakofc.org/
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KNIGHTS OF THE MONTH – JIM MORRISARD 

The Knights of Columbus Council 3670 Knight of the Month for October is Jim Morrisard. Jim has been 

heavily involved and very active in our council throughout the years, serving as a leader and officer in a 

number of different capacities. His involvement at Holy Comforter is without equal, serving as the Worship 

Committee Chair, an usher, altar server, and a Eucharistic Minister. For these reasons, and many more, Jim is 

the Knight of the Month for October. Congratulations Jim! 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

Remember, we have an ongoing membership drive. Have you asked someone to join our council 

recently? As you recruit new members, please remember to print your name clearly on the Form 100, so we 

have a contact should we be unable to reach the candidate. Also, please date the form. When you hand out 

information or talk to a potential Knight, please get their contact information and follow up with them. Please 

have them send their completed Form 100 to: 

Knights of Columbus Council 3670 

P. O. Box 7251 

Charlottesville, VA 22906 
 

MEMBERSHIP DUES 

If you have paid your 2013 dues, thank you!  If not, please send $25 cash or check (plus an additional $3.65 

donation for PKD if able) to: 

Larry Hance 

204 Cottonwood Drive 

Barboursville, VA 22923-2741 

 

NEW RECORDER NEEDED 

Frank O’Donnell submitted his resignation as Recorder. He is unable to hold the office going forward. We 

would like to thank Frank for his dedication and hard work as Recorder. Please consider taking the office of 

Recorder. It’s a very important role in our council. If you’re interested in the role, or with filling in as needed 

during the next couple meetings, please contact Grand Knight Joe Ciaccio at jciaci5450@hotmail.com. 

Also, if you’re presenting an idea or topic at a meeting, please submit remarks in writing to the recorder in the 

future. It makes the Recorder’s job much easier. 

 

ELECTION DAY IS QUICKLY APPROACHING 
The deadline for voter registration is October 15. If you have any questions, contact your election office. In 

Charlottesville, call 434-970-3250 and in Albemarle County, call 434-972-4173. 

 

DINNER TO RESPECT LIFE 
The Pregnancy Centers of Central Virginia Candlelight Dinner will be Saturday, October 12 at the Double 

Tree Hotel. If you are interested in reserving spots at the table sponsored by our council, contact Grand Knight 

Joe Ciaccio at 434-296-2797 or jciaci5450@hotmail.com. More information is online at 

http://pccvnewsletter.org/2013/09/18/candlelight-banquets-tickets-available-2/. 

PL E A S E  N OTE !   
The Newsletter will be published monthly, around the first of the month and 

at least one week prior to the business meeting on the third Monday of each 

month. It will contain notes of the previous meeting plus any other topic of 

interest to the Brothers. If you have an item you want included in the 

newsletter, please e-mail it to Deputy Grand Knight Jesse Boeckermann at 

bach@catholic.org by the end of the month. 

 

 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
 

Jim Morrisard 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
 

 

mailto:jciaci5450@hotmail.com
mailto:jciaci5450@hotmail.com
http://pccvnewsletter.org/2013/09/18/candlelight-banquets-tickets-available-2/
mailto:bach@catholic.org
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OCTOBER DEGREE OPPORTUNITIES 
3

rd
 DEGREES 

Saturday, October 19 from 11:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. in Burke 

 

2
ND

 DEGREES 

Tuesday night, October 8 from 7:30-9:30 in Manassas 

Wednesday night, October 16 from 6:45-9:00 in Norfolk 

Thursday night, October 17 from 7:00-9:00 in Orange 

Thursday night, October 17 from 7:30-9:00 in Gloucester 

Saturday morning, October 19 from 10:00-noon in Virginia Beach 

Wednesday night, October 23 from 6:30-9:00 at Council 395 

Tuesday night, October 29 from 7:30-9:00 in Newport News 

 

LOCAL 1
st
 DEGREES 

Monday night, October 7 from 7:30-9:30 in Palmyra 

Wednesday night, October 9 from 7:30-9:30 in Mineral 

 

There are a number of 1
st
 and 2

nd
 Degrees throughout the state in October. If you’re interested in attending any 

of these degrees, contact Grand Knight Joe Ciaccio at jciaci5450@hotmail.com. For more information, and 

for the full degree schedule, log on to http://www.vakofc.org/ and click on Calendar. 

 

FOURTH DEGREE AT THE BEACH 

The Fourth Degree Exemplification will take place at the Cavalier Hotel in Virginia Beach on Saturday, 

October 26. They’ve blocked off 200 rooms for Friday and Saturday night and additional rooms for Thursday 

and Sunday night for folks who want to spend additional nights. The special rate for the Knights of Columbus 

is $99 per night plus taxes. Reservations can be made by calling the hotel and requesting the special Knights 

of Columbus rate. The telephone number is 757-425-8555 or 1-800-446-8199. Again, make sure everyone 

registers as a member of the Knight of Columbus. Navigators and candidates are encouraged to register as 

soon as possible as there are two other groups using the hotel facilities that weekend. Reservations must be 

made as soon as possible but no later than October 12.  

With regard to Exemplification costs, candidate costs are set by Supreme (there has been no change). They are 

$70 and it includes the banquet ticket. Clergy is $60. 

Ladies luncheon and program cost is $25 and includes choice of seafood or chicken salad croissant, fruit, and 

potato salad. 

Banquet cost is $50 and the entrée menu choices are: Beef Strip Steak, Dijon Encrusted Chicken Breast, and a 

Mahi Mahi fish selection. Dinner includes a chef’s choice salad, rolls, butter, potato, vegetable, dessert, iced 

tea, coffee, etc. 

 

 

FOOTBALL FRENZY 

Football Frenzy is sponsored by the Virginia Knights of Columbus. There is $10,000 in cash prizes. $1,000 is 

given away each week. Tickets are valid for 10 weeks of the upcoming professional football season from 

October 27 - December 29. There are 90 BIG chances to WIN, and 9 chances to WIN each week! Prizes are 

awarded for the highest and lowest 4-team totals! Results can be checked online at www.vakofc.org and click 

the Football Frenzy Logo. Tickets are $10 each. Our council receives $1 back per ticket in per capita, and 

there are accompanying discounts offered at www.greenbeesavingsclub.com. 

You may purchase tickets from Grand Knight Joe Ciaccio.  If you wish to assist on selling the Football Frenzy 

sweepstakes tickets, please contact Grand Knight Joe Ciaccio and ask for the amount of tickets you think you 

are able to sell. The Football Frenzy sweepstakes helps keep the per capita taxes low.   

mailto:jciaci5450@hotmail.com
http://www.vakofc.org/
http://www.vakofc.org/
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PANCAKE BREAKFAST SCHEDULE SET 

We have a pancake breakfast schedule for the next year at Church of the Incarnation. The first one was 

September 29. Proceeds will go to the Pregnancy Centers of Central Virginia. Thanks for all who attended and 

volunteered. The second breakfast will take place on November 3. Proceeds will go to Without Barriers. The 

third one is February 23 with proceeds going to PACEM (People and Congregations Engaged in Ministry). 

The fourth breakfast will take place on May 4. This breakfast is for KOVAR (Knights of Virginia Assisting 

Citizens with Intellectual Disabilities). Setup for each breakfast will be the night before the breakfast after the 

5:30 p.m. Mass. We need volunteers for setup, announcements at each Mass at each church, preparing and 

serving the food, washing dishes, cleanup, tickets, and handing out information on the Knights. Please contact 

Chancellor Norm Balwinski by email or phone if you can help at nbalwinski@comcast.net or 434-973-8774. 

And thanks Norm for meeting with Fr. Gregory to come up with this schedule. 

If you are not in your Sunday best for mass, be sure to wear your red Knights of Columbus shirt. If you don't 

own one, please wear a red shirt of your choice. A few size large shirts will be on hand for purchase at $10 

apiece at each breakfast. 
 

COURAGE LION 

For more information on the children's hospital program, check out www.couragelion.org. 

There’s also a great story about the program online at 

http://www.catholicdigest.com/articles/good_works/love_your_neighbor/2009/05-01/preston-and-the-

courageous-lion. 
 

SPECIAL OLYMPICS 

Virginia Piedmont Region Open House Hosted by Area 24 

Come learn more about Special Olympics Virginia and the many programs and opportunities available. Most 

importantly, you will have the opportunity to meet and greet the athletes, partners, and volunteers here in the 

Special Olympics Virginia community. The open house will take place at the Special Olympics Virginia 

Piedmont Regional Office at 104A Northwynd Circle, Lynchburg VA 24502 on Saturday, October 12 from 

11:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 

 

FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITIES 

The council will be selling Attractions Books as a fundraiser. The cost is $25 (with $10 going to our council) 

each and will garner you thousands in potential local deals. Don't buy them elsewhere - support your council! 

They make great gifts! We will have them at the pancake breakfasts - so bring your checkbook! 

https://www.attractionsbook.com/store/view/highlight/p/1015/Charlottesville. It is one of our few fundraising 

irons in the fire.  If we sell 100 books we will get the $12.50 rate as opposed to $15.00 = $250.00 more in our 

coffers. Please contact Larry Hance at HANCE331@EMBARQMAIL.COM or 434-962-7492 for more info. 

There will an online ordering option via special code shortly. We have until Christmas to peddle them, not the 

45 day window outlined on their website. 

 

UVA is paying $120 for people to participate in this memory study at the Cognitive Aging Laboratory 

(http://faculty.virginia.edu/cogage/participate/ ). Call 434-982-6320 if you’re interested. 

There are three two-hour sessions, and you can set your own schedule. Larry Hance, Bob Strassheim, and 

Jesse Boeckermann have participated and pledged the proceeds to the council. Please consider doing the same. 

 

 

KNIGHTS GEAR 
You can now order all kinds of Knights of Columbus gear online. Get name brands like Adidas, Nike, Cutter 

& Buck, and Columbia. You can even get new gear personalized with our council or assembly info. Log on to 

https://www.knightsgear.com/. 

mailto:nbalwinski@comcast.net
http://www.couragelion.org/
http://www.catholicdigest.com/articles/good_works/love_your_neighbor/2009/05-01/preston-and-the-courageous-lion
http://www.catholicdigest.com/articles/good_works/love_your_neighbor/2009/05-01/preston-and-the-courageous-lion
https://www.attractionsbook.com/store/view/highlight/p/1015/Charlottesville
mailto:HANCE331@EMBARQMAIL.COM
http://faculty.virginia.edu/cogage/participate/
https://www.knightsgear.com/
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VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
FROM THE INCARNATION BULLETIN 

Having completed our first sponsorship with Habitat for Humanity, we are eager to continue this partnership 

by recruiting parishioners for build days at the Habitat sites throughout the upcoming year. Sign-up sheets are 

available in the Narthex for October 19 and November 9. We are looking for parishioners to help with 

construction, providing lunches, and photography. We look forward to having many of you involved in this 

ministry of helping provide decent homes to families in need! 

 

INCARNATION FOOD MINISTRY 

Incarnation is seeking parish food ministry members to help pick up bread/pastries from a bakery, helping 

prepare the bags of food, assisting with Sunday distribution, and more. Please contact Tom 

(tcross48@hotmail.com) for more information. 

If you have an over-bountiful garden, bring any excess to our council meetings at Incarnation. The parish has 

a table to share/trade surplus vegetables, fruits, and plants. Thanks for your help and donations. 

 

GIVING THE GIFT OF LIFE 

Please visit http://www.vablood.org/donors/ to donate or call Virginia Blood Services at (434) 977-8956. 

Virginia Blood Services is offering triple reward points for all summer donations. Details on signing up for 

program are here: http://www.vablood.org/donors/vbs-donor-rewards/. 

 

BOXTOPS FOR EDUCATION 
Please check your pantries for items that participate in the Boxtops for Education program. Simply tear off 

boxtops from a host of products and bring them to our council meeting or to your parish. Each boxtop is worth 

ten cents each, and that can quickly add up if everyone participates. All boxtops will benefit Charlottesville 

Catholic School. Also, look for special "double boxtop" offers from the same brands and retailers (Walmart, 

for one) during back to school season. For more information, log on to 

www.boxtops4education.com/products/participating-products. 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Martha Jefferson Hospital is in need of volunteers. As a volunteer you would assist the staff in various areas 

of the hospital. Orientation and training is provided. Flexible hours are accommodated. You would join the 

present group of volunteers which now number over 300. Should you have any questions or to join the next 

orientation session, please call Michele Shepherd at 654-7000 or by email micheleshepherd@mjh.org .  

Volunteering at MJH is an excellent way to earn volunteer hours for the Knights of Columbus! 

 

THE LATEST FROM OUR PARISHES 

http://www.incarnationparish.org/connect/bulletins 

http://www.holycomforterparish.org/index.php?fuseaction=home.bulletin 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-George-Catholic-Church/145059438899328?sk=info 

 

BROTHER KNIGHT ADVERTISING 

CURT’S COMPUTER CONSULTING 

Servers/Desktops/Networks – No Job Too Small 

Norman C. Bean (Curt), Computer Systems Specialist 

290 Riverbend Drive, Unit 2A 

Charlottesville, VA 22911 

Phone: 434-989-4536 

Email: curtbean@centurylink.com  

Senior citizens over 65: service fee is free, with the exception of necessary parts.  

http://webmail.catholic.org/src/compose.php?send_to=tcross48@hotmail.com
http://www.vablood.org/donors/
http://www.vablood.org/donors/vbs-donor-rewards/
http://www.boxtops4education.com/products/participating-products
mailto:micheleshepherd@mjh.org
http://www.incarnationparish.org/connect/bulletins
http://www.holycomforterparish.org/index.php?fuseaction=home.bulletin
https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-George-Catholic-Church/145059438899328?sk=info
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POSSIBLE SHOW OF CHARITY OUTING 

Financial Secretary Larry Hance is interested in and is proposing a possible ‘Show of Charity’ outing for our 

council in the spring. Larry and Brother Knight Chuck Rockacy talked about ideas for channeling our efforts 

at specific locations. One idea is with Our Lady of the Angels, a Trappist Monastery in Crozet. Check out 

more information at http://www.olamonastery.org/visit-us/frequently-asked-questions/. 

Larry and Chuck came up with the idea of attending mass and purchasing wares for these nuns for one. The 

monastery's Sunday mass is at 8:00 a.m. 

 

ANOTHER POTENTIAL CHARITY IDEA AT INCARNATION 

The Church of the Incarnation has a Tree Of Life. Parishioners can permanently memorialize or honor a loved 

one, family member, or a friend by making a donation for a leaf on the Tree of Life. The tree will be located 

in the Narthex and will be installed just in time to celebrate the Easter Season.  

Parish families are also invited to sponsor one of the many flowerbeds around our parish property. Families 

are welcome to purchase the flowers and plant them, donate the flowers, or make a donation and Incarnation 

will purchase the flowers and plant them. A sign will be placed on each flowerbed with the name of the 

sponsoring family. A donation for the flowerbed is a cheaper option for only $25. 

Perhaps our council can make donation in this fashion each year (choosing a different person to honor each 

year - Ellis Flinn for 2013?). It would get council's name some permanent recognition in the parish while we 

show our appreciation for accommodations we are afforded, since our council doesn’t pay any rent for our 

meetings at the Stone Chapel. $250 is pretty steep, but it’s better than making a token donation to the general 

fund that would not garner us any ancillary publicity.  

http://www.incarnationparish.org/wp-content/uploads/frontpics/Tree-of-Life-form.pdf 

 

POTENTIAL SOCIAL EVENT IDEAS 

We’ve had a few suggestions involving future Social Meetings for our council. Currently, the Social Meetings 

are held the first Monday night of each month at Church of the Incarnation’s Stone Chapel. It’s been 

suggested to hold future social meetings at Holy Comforter and St. George's. 

Also, Dave suggested reaching out to Tom O’Brien, one of UVA’s new assistant football coaches. O’Brien 

coached at UVA with George Welch, and his family was active at Church of the Incarnation.  

Grand Knight Joe Ciaccio has also contacted Cursillo to have a representative come to one of our social 

meetings to give a presentation about their organization. Larry Hance suggested have someone from the 

Fellowship of Christian Athletes speak. 

If you have any ideas for speakers for speakers, activities, or things we can do with our Social Meetings, 

please contact Deputy Grand Knight Jesse Boeckermann at bach@catholic.org. 

 

LEFTOVER 

UVA head baseball coach Brian O’Connor donated a baseball signed by himself and the entire 2013 team to 

the Knights, and we still have that as an option to raise money for our council in the future. If you have any 

ideas for what we can do with this baseball, please let us know. 

 

CHECK OUT OUR COUNCIL ONLINE 

Council website - http://kofc3670.avenue.org/ 

Council Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/groups/478466338832149/?fref=ts 

 

 

BROTHER KNIGHT ADVERTISING 

Brother Knight Robert Neitz of Council 3670 has a handyman business and has performed jobs for members 

of our council. He is offering a 10% discount to all Knights for most any type of home repair and maintenance 

services. Please contact Bob at 434-981-3124 or robertneitz@gmail.com. 

http://www.olamonastery.org/visit-us/frequently-asked-questions/
http://www.incarnationparish.org/wp-content/uploads/frontpics/Tree-of-Life-form.pdf
mailto:bach@catholic.org
http://kofc3670.avenue.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/478466338832149/?fref=ts
mailto:robertneitz@gmail.com
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS INSURANCE 

Our council’s insurance field agent is Tom Loviza from Richmond. He’s available to do solid insurance 

reviews of council member’s insurance policies and talk about the different Knights of Columbus insurance 

programs that are available.  He is familiar with most products on the market. 

Please contact Tom by phone at (804) 307-0086 or e-mail at thomas.loviza@kofc.org. 

 

BASIC KNOWLEDGE ON WHOLE LIFE INSURANCE PRODUCTS 

For this month’s column, I thought a little “Life Insurance 101” might be beneficial. 

Whole life insurance is the most basic plan of permanent life insurance protection, and it calls for premiums to 

be paid for your entire life or to age 100. You may also consider another permanent life insurance product – 

one with guaranteed cash values – that offers a limited period of premium payments. The Knights of 

Columbus offers four permanent life insurance products for which premiums do not have to be paid for all of 

your life. 

“Ten and Twenty Pay Life” are exactly as the name suggests: a permanent plan with premiums payable for 10 

or 20 years. After the premiums are paid for the designated period, the plan is “paid up” and no more 

premiums are due. Unlike its term counterpart, however, the plan stays in force, the death benefit and the 

guaranteed cash value continues to grow. 

Another such plan is our “Life Paid Up at 65.” With this permanent product you pay premiums until you reach 

age 65. Then, premiums stop (just in time for retirement), but the plan remains very much in force. 

Finally, the ultimate in limited pay is our Single Premium Life product. Imagine buying life insurance – 

permanent life insurance – and only paying one single premium? It’s possible. 

I have detailed information on all of these products. At your convenience, I’ll meet with you and your wife to 

perform a free, custom-tailored needs analysis to help determine which of our many life insurance products is 

right for you and your family.  I’m at 804-307-0086 or thomas.loviza@kofc.org.   

 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS IN OUR COUNCIL 

Norman Bean    October 7 

Anthony Mitchell   October 10 

James Lowry III   October 14 

John Reid   October 15 

Glenn Lankford   October 16 

Msgr. Chester Michael  October 17 

Eugene Musolf   October 20 

Andrew Hucek   October 21 

Stan Sokolowski Jr  October 24 

Edwin Mickiewicz   October 25 

Bernard Morin   October 25 

Alan Isak   October 31 

 

OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES IN OUR COUNCIL 

Ernie and Carmella Sardi  October 16 

Richard & Donna De Loria  October 24  

 

GOOD OF THE ORDER 

Please pray for: Eugene Muslof, the Ciaccio family, Ray Jacquin, Ellis Flinn (deceased), Conrad Isak 

(deceased), the Murray family, Thomas O'Leary, Ernie Sardi, Colette Hall, Barbara Dougherty, Don 

Firer, Silverstein family, Boittnott family, Bernie Moran, Keri Smallie, Robert Neitz, Allen Williams, 

Nicole Marinchick, Mike Fitzpatrick, Matt Sissons, Niomi Sissons, JoAnn Flinn, Al Brucuti, Joe Colver, 

Debbie Mitch, Sherrie Kendall, Francis Burns, and the families of our deceased Brothers. 

mailto:thomas.loviza@kofc.org
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PARTIAL LIST OF KNIGHTS NOT ON EMAIL 
Francis Burns, Philip Carr, David Casarez, Lawrence Chandler, John Clifford, Richard Cook, Michael 

Cumiskey, Edward D'Elicio, Richard De Loria, Thomas Gearhart, John Gersbach, Samuel Goble, Derrick 

Graham, David Haise, Robert Hamlin, Dennis Hogberg, Andrew Hucek, Ray Jacquin, Rev. Robert Keeler, 

David Keller, Robert Knapp, Robert Kramer, George Krynitsky 

 

Please reach out to them when you see them at church or otherwise and let them know about what is 

happening. Thanks! Copies of the newsletter are available at Holy Comforter and Church of the 

Incarnation or upon request. Please contact Jesse Boeckermann at bach@catholic.org or 605-376-4234. 

 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Our next monthly council meeting will be held Monday night, October 21 in the Stone Chapel at the Church 

of the Incarnation. The Rosary will be recited at 7:15 with the meeting starting at 7:30. Food and refreshments 

will be served after the meeting. This is YOUR council. Please make plans to attend our monthly meetings. 

Also, until we find a Recorder, we will need someone to take the minutes of our meetings. If you’re going to 

be at the meeting, please consider helping the council by taking notes until we find a new Recorder. 

 

We invite all practicing Catholic men 18 years or older that want to help others and give back to their 

church and community to consider joining our council. To learn more about our organization, please 

contact Grand Knight Joe Ciaccio at jciaci5450@hotmail.com. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:bach@catholic.org
mailto:jciaci5450@hotmail.com


Father Louis A. Rowen Knights of Columbus Council # 3670 

Page 9 

 

FATHER LOUIS A ROWEN 

COUNCIL #3670  

List of Deceased Brother Knights 

PGK Ambrose Bryne 

Louis Chauvenek 

Cornelius Connely 

Edwin Farinholt 

Andrew Gallagher 

J.O. Hutchinson 

Frank Ix 

Kenneth Jaycox 

William Maher 

Robert Martin 

Rev. Bernard Moore 

Dominic Polgruto 

Earl Rowan 

Edward Sisselberger 

Dr. John Thornton 

John F. Finn 

Carl Strahle 

PSD Bernard McCusty 

Samuel Lancaster 

John Kivilighan 

Breese Pancake 

Col. Louis G. Klinker 

Rev. Joseph Winkler 

Rev. John Cummings 

PGK Dick Cox 

 

George Williams 

PGK Robert Severin 

Frank Oravec 

Raymond White 

Robert Mead 

Larry Swinburne 

Anthony Guttille 

John Tonsler 

Leo Connelly 

James Looney 

PGK William P Maher 

James Duffy  

PGK Michael Stewart 

Rollin Stanton 

William Suggs 

John Muller 

George Harrington 

Gerald Gallager 

Dewey Graley 

PGK Julian Hanlon 

Hubert Glancy 

Peter Pizza 

Frank Daugherty 

Marcel Cloupier 

John Wojnarowski 

Raymond Cronin 

Charles Foley 

 

2007 

Tony Gambatesa 

Glen Edgell (College Council) 

Wesley W. Clegg 

2008 

Jerome A. Ix 

Charles Callaghan Jr. 

PGK John (Jack) Cornachio 

E.T Cason 

PGK Peter M. Colo – Charter Member 

Rev. Carl J. Naro – Chaplain 

2009 

Lew C. Stokes 

PGK Randall W. Miller 

2010 

Daniel Dorsey Jr. 

2012 

Donald Firer 

Henry Goforth 

Nathaniel Long 

2013 

Conrad Isak 

 

Eternal Rest Grant unto them, O Lord. 

and let perpetual light shine upon 

them. May the souls of the faithfully 

departed through the mercy of GOD 

rest in peace. AMEN

 

 

 

 

 

 


